Hounsfield Surgery PPG meeting

25 July 2013 at 6.45 pm, Notes Of Meeting
	Abbreviations used in the notes: 
· PPG, Hounsfield Surgery Patient Participation Group
· CCG, Newark & Sherwood Clinical Commissioning Group – uses NHS allocation to fund primary & secondary care for Newark & Sherwood residents
· SRG, Stakeholder Reference Group – patients’ voice subcommittee of the CCG, with representatives from most N&S practices, and a number of independent members.
· PRISM, Profiling Risk, Integrated Care, Self Management – a major development initiative across the Newark & Sherwood communities
· EMAS, the East Midlands Ambulance Service NHS Trust

	1. Meeting to be Opened by Practice member designated to act for Dr Moloney as outgoing acting chairman and formal handover of role of acting chairman to Mark Skipper.
	Meeting opened at 6:50 by EV, acting on behalf of KEM, previously Acting Chairperson. EV handed over the meeting to MS, Interim Chairperson
Present: MS, Chairing, JS, LN, JG, SR, SK, BL, SH, TC, EV

	2.  Apologies
	Apologies received from JB, BS, KEM, CD

	3. Introduction, including formal introduction of John Gray as acting Secretary  and Approval  of minutes of last meeting
	Prior to the start of the meeting MS distributed paper copies of practice population statistics by parish area. LN distributed paper copy examples of questionnaire formats of the surgery and dispensary surveys that had been used last year for discussion in Practice Update. Minutes of the 25 April meeting were confirmed as accurate and accepted without further discussion.

	4. Practice Updates
	LN updated members on the proposed car park improvements, as discussed at previous PPG meetings. Arrangements for the developments are not yet finalised, but progress was being made. LN indicated there is a possibility the work may be done during August.

LN advised members that an additional vaccination programme is to be introduced. The programme, aimed at preventing shingles, will be offered to all patients in their 70th and 79th year. 
Preliminary discussion, prompted by LN, took place about the the options for carrying out the coming year’s survey(s). LN summarised previous years’ practice, explaining the steps taken to involve registered patients who had not used the surgery recently. LN referred to the responsibility the practice has to carry out GP revalidation surveys. EV spoke about the proliferation of questionnaires that he felt created public unwillingness to complete questionnaires. JG observed that, from a PPG point of view, it was important to have some sense of how representative questionnaire results are of the whole patient body, rather than just the currently frequent users of the surgery. All members who spoke expressed confidence that patient’s are positive about the practice and valued the service it offers.

	5. PPG development:
	

	a. Acting Chairman’s suggested way forward, including “Focal Point” system and “buddy-buddy” system

	MS thanked members for confirming him as Chair of the PPG on the interim basis suggested at the 25 April meeting, and confirmed by subsequent communications around the group.
MS explained the “Focal Point” system and the “buddy-buddy” system and spoke about the advantages their adoption could have for the PPG at this stage in its development. The first of these would involve individual PPG members taking on responsibility for communicating information, on an “as needed” basis, to the community which they, in some way, speak for at the PPG. MS explained that he sees the “buddy” arrangement being used specifically for the communication of minutes and other PPG information to other members. As an example of how it works, he cited the way BL already receives agendas and minutes directly, not being an internet user.
SK asked whether we’d be stepping on other peoples’ toes with this kind of organisation. JG felt that there were gaps in existing communications in our various communities and referred to our previous discussion of the important potential role of parish councils in building awareness of current NHS developments. TC advised the group that he is Chair of his parish council and that he felt there would be no problem getting parish councils involved.

EV alluded to the Google online forum set up for PPG members as a possible additional communications tool. LN said she had had problems connecting to the forum. SK said she had joined the group but, having been away, she had not used it much. JG confirmed that take-up had been low and suggested that any members wishing to participate and/or needing technical help to do so could contact him, and he would help.

	b. Impact of Zoe Butler leaving post
	MS reported that ZB has now left the CCG and, given her previous encouragement and commitment to help PPGs develop, we needed to await making contact with her replacement (who has already been appointed). MS advised that another senior CCG contact for both PPGs and the SRG, LG, is about to leave the CCG for another post.

	c. Items currently dealt with by the Practice which the PPG should undertake which would increase PPG involvement and reduce practice workload.
	[Discussed during item 11 but noted here as well]. Members expressed willingness to operate a desk in the practice foyer when the practice surveys are to be carried out. LN said she felt that the reception staff would welcome this assistance. JG felt it would be a useful way to publicise the PPG’s existence and to invite involvement of new members. JG asked about the dedication of the notice board in the seating area for PPG purposes (as discussed at 25 April meeting).

	d. Urgent Issues known to PPG and practice members, which the PPG could assist with.
	JS expressed her reservations about a degree of formality that she feels is developing in the group and which she sees as damaging the group’s previous character and degree of support for the practice. MS acknowledged JS’s concern. JG expressed the hope that the interim structures put in place would lead to overall improvement in the involvement of patients with the practice, to everyone’s benefit, at a time of huge change in the NHS (ref. to 24 July discussions of Newark Hospital’s future in context of Keogh Review findings).

	e. Confirmation of future meeting dates until July 2014.
	Dates were agreed for future meetings:

· 24 October 2013

· 23 January 2014

· 24 April 2014
· 24 July 2014

	6. Awareness Process Development including consideration of patient geographical spread.
	Statistics provided by the practice to MS & JG during agenda construction illustrate the dispersed population it serves. About a third of practice patients live in Sutton, with the balance in communities over a wide area.

	7. The Sutton Festival – Progress with liaison with Festival Organisers.
	MS indicated he had been discussing arrangements for the PPG to have a presence at the Sutton Festival, and that he had received an offer from the successful PPG partnerships in Newark to demonstrate and assist our promotion of the benefits PPG development can bring.

JG suggested our local priority need is to extend patient engagement in ways that reflect the practice’s geographical reach. SK commented that there is also a need to get a wider range of people involved, “young Mums” were mentioned in particular. There was further discussion about the means of extending awareness of PPG/NHS issues – parish magazines and web sites were mentioned - but it was acknowledged that achieving this wider engagement is not easy.

	8. Other Recruitment Ideas
	

	9. Consideration of Dates for elections to appoint permanent officers (to include timetable for inviting nominations and date for secret ballot).
	EV suggested plans for extension of PPG membership should be deferred until the outcomes of Sutton Festival initiative are available.

	10. SRG Report including PRISM Update – John Gray
	JG gave a verbal report on the SRG’s work over the year and gave an update on the 3 big issues of the year – PRISM’s introduction and extension, ongoing concerns about the role of Newark Hospital in the troubled Sherwood Forest Hospital Trust, and the increased dependency on EMAS service delivery that it involves.

	11. Any Other Business
	Building on discussions throughout the meeting, members could not think of a specific area that they wanted to concentrate on and therefore, supported the use of  a general all round questionnaire for PPG purposes as previous years, that the Practice will also use for revalidation, aiming for a 10% sample of registered patients’ completing. The dispensary survey approach would be same.

Members agreed to let MS have notification of any perceived PPG-issues gaps that using the validation questionnaire alone might cause, and which would need handling separately.

MS asked members to let him have offers, over the next couple of weeks, as to who they could “buddy”. LN said she would contact absent members about the proposed arrangements and communicate the outcome to MS.

	12. Close
	8.40pm
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